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Westborough Historical Commission
Forbes Municipal Building

45 West Main Street, Room 26

Westborough, MA  01581-1916

Tel: (508) 366-3048

Fax: (508) 871-5198

Minutes of the December 17, 2014 Commission meeting held at 7:00p.m. in the 3rd floor meeting room #36 in the Forbes Building.
Chairman Hazel Nourse called the meeting to order at 7:00p.m.

Members present: Cindy DuBose, Jennifer Doherty, Nancy Galicki, Jason Nappa, Hazel Nourse,                 Nancy Strecker
Minutes of the November 17 meeting and executive session were unanimously approved. 
Sign: Koopman Paint awning, 15 E. Main St.  Laurie Young, Sunshine Sign made a presentation of the awning sign with Koopman Paint painted on it.  They also want to change the color of the awning from blue to black.  The commission approved the Franklin Gothic font but wants the 3 awnings to be the same color.  Laurie will be coming to our January 21 meeting with Koopman’s decision.
Sign: AAF CPA and Highsight, 21 E. Main St., Patrick Huegel made a presentation of the 2 signs.  The Commission agrees that the lettering fonts and the colors are not historical.  We discussed some suggestions with Mr. Huegel and asked him to come back to our meeting in January.
Sign: Westborough TV, 33 West Main St., Karen Henderson made a presentation of the new sign panels for the pole sign.  The sign itself is very nice and will probably be approved.  The problem is the placement of the sign pole which is too close to the building and hangs over the sidewalk. It is in violation of the zoning code. After some discussion, Ms. Henderson will be coming back to our meeting in January.
Sign:  Julia’s Skin Care and Spa.  Eugene Ayzenshtat came back to the Commission with a new design for his sign.  It is a 2’ x 8’ sign that hangs over the door and has a black background with gold lettering.  The Commission unanimously approved the sign.
Discussion: window decals.  There are a lot of decals on windows in the rotary area which we cannot control.  We should meet with the Building Commissioner and Town Planner to clear up some confusion on the regulations.

Report:  Nancy Galicki, Design Review Board.  They had a meeting that was about the new Golf game venue at Bay State Commons (nest to Roche Bros.).  This place is not in our jurisdiction. 
Report: Nancy Strecker about video promotion.  There is nothing to report at this time.

We discussed the November 3 minutes of the Advisory Finance Committee and the report from Town Administrator Jim Malloy and his presentation of Charter Review.  Our commission was not mentioned specifically but there are some things he wrote about that might affect us.
Report: Nancy Strecker, video promotion.  Still working on fire station.
Discussion:  On December 14th the commission members and architect Michael Fitzpatrick took a tour of the Spurr House which is at 7 Parkman St.  There is talk that members of the town want to tear down the house to make a parking lot for the Forbes Building and Library.  The commission is interested in the condition of the house for possible other uses.  Chairman Nourse will compose a letter to the BOS requesting that we meet with them.
Meeting adjourned at 8:40p.m.

Sue Speckman, Secretary
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